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	RISK ASSESSMENT FOR the reopening of The Little Firefly Forest setting following coronavirus (COVID-19) lockdown. This document builds on the learning to date and the practices that have already been developed. 
Assessment written by: Setting owner and manager
Checked by Lead and Deputy lead practitioner
Distributed to all staff and parents (via website)                                                                                                       
	Date: 01.09.2020

	The UK government recognises the health advantages to spending more time outside. In light of the pandemic, members of the public have been asked to reduce contact with others inside and when meeting others to do so outside. Therefore, we feel our setting is in an advantageous  position. This risk assessment outlines further measures our setting has taken and will continue to take in line with government guidance. 
	

	Benefit from this activity
	The setting is being asked to provide a safe learning environment for the whole setting , whilst aiming to limit the risk of the spread of coronavirus within the setting community

	Who is at risk
	Children, families of children, staff, families of staff

	Potential Hazard/Risk
	Children could catch the coronavirus
Children could spread the coronavirus to members of their household
Staff could catch the coronavirus
Staff could spread the coronavirus to members of their household



	
	Government Recommendation
	Setting Measures

	Effective infection protection and control
	Minimise contact with individuals who are unwell by ensuring that those who have coronavirus symptoms, or who have someone in their household who does, do not present themselves on the setting site.

Clean hands more often than usual - wash hands thoroughly for 20 seconds with running water and soap and dry them thoroughly or use alcohol hand rub or sanitiser ensuring that all parts of the hands are washed.

Ensure good respiratory hygiene by promoting the ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach
cleaning frequently touched surfaces daily using standard products, such as detergents and bleach.

Minimise contact and mixing by altering, as much as possible, the environment (such as number of resources left out/soft toys removed) and ensure staggered arrival and departure where parents do not enter the setting

Dual registration: This has been considered and we will work collaboratively with the alternative provision.

	Children and staff will not attend the setting if they or a household member has coronavirus symptoms. On arrival, every child will wash their hands. Parents will receive a letter instructing them to inform the setting and to remain at home if their child has COVID-19 like symptoms. They must also book a test if they are displaying symptoms. 

 The family must self-isolate if they have been in close contact with someone who develops coronavirus (COVID-19) or if asked to by NHS test and trace. 

If someone tests positive, they should follow the stay at home guidance and must self-isolate for at least 10 days from the onset of their symptoms and then return to setting (only if they do not have symptoms other than cough or loss of sense of smell/taste). The setting will contact the local health protection team if someone has attended that is Covid-19 positive. The setting will continue to follow the guidance published by the government - Stay at Home guidance for households with possible or confirmed  coronavirus (COVID-19) infection).  

Children should be encouraged to perform hand-washing throughout the day. Hand sanitiser will be provided that contains at least 80% alcohol. (All hand sanitiser will be kept out of the sun and will be controlled by adults.)

Hand sanitiser can be used on arrival to the setting but should not be used prior to sitting around a lit fire. Children wash hands prior to lunch using soap and water.

Staff will instruct children to follow the ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach. The bin bag will be knotted and disposed of.  Younger children and those with more complex need may need extra support to ‘get this right’. Staff who are supporting children to ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ should thoroughly wash hands after and once the tissue is disposed of.
Drop off and pick up will adhere to social distancing with parents being asked to take responsibility for ensuring a safe and reasonable distance is kept from other families. Only 1 parent will drop off and pick up each child. If younger siblings (i.e. not of setting age)  have to be brought to the setting and can’t be left at home, they must be hand-held by their parent at all times. On pick up, parents should stand 2 metres apart and wait for their child to be brought to them. Staff will be encouraged to adhere to the procedures and most importantly, timings. Staff may  disperse groups of parents if necessary and will  encourage punctuality and  social distancing.   

As far as is practically possible, each pupil will have access to their own paintbrush/colouring pencils. Staff will use appropriate cleaning sprays/antibacterial wipes to clean resources used by the children. Soft items such as hammocks and blankets will be washed frequently. 

No parents will enter the setting, unless in case of emergencies. 

We recognise that as an outdoor setting, risks are already significantly reduced. However, we aim to minimise risk further through implementation of all aspects of this risk assessment. 


	Personal protective equipment (PPE)
	Regular hand washing to be undertaken 

Regular clearing of the setting will take place with the  use of anti-bac wipes and spray. 

If a child becomes unwell with symptoms of coronavirus whilst at setting and needs direct personal care until they can return home, a fluid-resistant surgical face mask should be worn by the supervising adult if a distance of 2 metres cannot be maintained. If contact with the child or young person is necessary, then disposable gloves, a disposable apron and a fluid-resistant surgical face mask should be worn by the supervising adult. If a risk assessment determines that there is a risk of splashing to the eyes, for example from coughing, spitting, or vomiting, then eye protection such as a visor  should also be worn.All of this is made readily available to staff at all times. 
	
Staff will adhere to the Government recommendations. The setting will immediately isolate the pupil from the rest of the group  and telephone parent to collect their child. Parents will be asked to get their child tested for Covid 19.. To access testing, parents will be able to use the 111 online coronavirus service. The pupil in question should not return until they obtain a negative test result. If any of the test results are positive, then the current DfE guidance will be followed. At present this means that the entire pod will self-isolate for 14 days, including staff. 

The adult that helps the child that has suspected COVID-19 is only required to self-isolate if:
· They develop symptoms themselves
· If the symptomatic person subsequently tests positive
· If requested to do so by NHS test and track
The holding area will be cleaned thoroughly using usual cleaning products, such as bleach

Staff should remain mindful of the child's emotional wellbeing and mental health and remain cheerful and upbeat even if they are concerned. The emotional wellbeing of our children should be at the forefront of our minds at all times. 

	Shielded and clinically vulnerable children and young people
	Children grouped as clinically extremely vulnerable due to pre-existing medical conditions, from 1st August, will no longer be required to shield. 
	Children who have been grouped as clinically extremely vulnerable due to pre-existing medical conditions will no longer be required to shield, although this will be considered on a case by case basis. 
Clinically vulnerable (but not clinically extremely vulnerable) people are those considered to be at a higher risk of severe illness from coronavirus. A small minority of children may fall into this category, and parents should follow medical advice if their child is in this category.

	Shielded and clinically vulnerable adults
	Clinically extremely vulnerable individuals are no longer  advised to shield. 
Clinically vulnerable individuals who are at higher risk of severe illness may be advised to work from home and the setting manager will consider requests on a case by case basis. 
	Staff who have been grouped as clinically extremely vulnerable due to pre-existing medical conditions will no longer advised to shield. Clinically vulnerable staff can attend work if it is COVID secure, but the setting manager will discuss concerns with individual members of staff who are at significant risk

Staff who have been grouped as clinically vulnerable will be able to attend setting if they have written medical advice saying it is safe for them to do so and if the setting is able to implement the necessary safety measures required.

	
	Again , the advice has changed for  a child, young person or staff member lives in a household with someone who is extremely clinically vulnerable as set out in the COVID-19:  They wlll no longer be required to shield from 1st August 2020
	The normal protective measures that are implemented in setting will be adhered to

	2m rule in settings
	As the government has eased their 2m rule
settings should therefore ensure:
· Regular cleaning of settings
· Children avoid contact with anyone with symptoms
· Children and staff frequently wash hands and follow good respiratory hygiene practices
· Children and staff minimise contact 

Staff will ensure they are taking reasonable precautions when outside of the setting to ensure their own safety and therefore the safety of their colleagues and learners. 

In the event of illness, and if the setting cannot cover these absences internally, supply teachers can be used. 
	The setting’s frequently touched surfaces will be cleaned every day
. 
We will aim for Children to avoid contact with anyone with symptoms through immediate isolating as previously stated.

We will follow good hand-washing and hygiene practises as previously stated.

Those children who are reluctant or anxious to return will be identified and supported, with plans put together to re-engage them. 

Quarantine of staff - The gv have set a requirement for people returning from some countries to quarantine for 14 days on their return. This will be approached on a case by case basis. 

	Implementing protective measures – Planning & Organising
	Ensure that all health and safety compliance checks have been undertaken before opening.
Where possible settings should remove soft furnishings, soft toys and toys that are hard to clean (such as those with intricate parts) Where soft toys/hammocks are used to maintain and support a child's wellbeing, items should be washed frequently 

Parents should maintain a social distance to one another at entrance to the setting and maintain a safe distance to staff and other children

	Setting manager will undertake a Health and Safety audit of the setting before the 1st September, and carry out any necessary actions needed.

Unnecessary items, furniture, small parts and anything else that would be difficult to clean will be removed if possible.
As far as practically possible, children will have their own frequently used equipment (for instance pencils and pens) site based resources will be shared but will be  cleaned regularly. (alternatively , they will be left for 48hours or 72hrs for plastic)

Essentials coming into setting will be sensibly limited (ie bags,, coats, hats, scarves) 

Parents will have clear guidance as to the dropping off and collection protocol and they will adhere to the measures set out in this.
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